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COMMUNICATION
COUNCIL - FEBRUARY 15, 2022
From: Adelina Bellisario CW (PM) - Report No. 5, Item 2
To: Adelina Bellisario
Subject: FW: [External] We Support the Proposed Kleinburg Community Centre at Kirby and Hwy 27
Date: February-03-22 10:26:17 AM

From: Clerks@vaughan.ca <Clerks@vaughan.ca>
Sent: Wednesday, February 2, 2022 8:44 AM

To: Assunta Ferrante <Assunta.Ferrante@vaughan.ca>
Subject: FW: [External] We Support the Proposed Kleinburg Community Centre at Kirby and Hwy 27

From: Priva Merritt <}

Sent: Wednesday, February 02, 2022 7:21 AM

To: Marilyn lafrate <Marilyn.lafrate@vaughan.ca>; Clerks@vaughan.ca; Council@vaughan.ca
Subject: [External] We Support the Proposed Kleinburg Community Centre at Kirby and Hwy 27

Hello, My family and I live near the intersection of Kirby and Kipling Rds in Kleinburg. We strongly
support the building of a Kleinburg Community Centre at the vicinity of Kirby Rd and Hwy 27. We
would like this email of support to be included in the gaging of support at the discussion meeting on
Feb 2nd.

Having this Community Centre will be an immense benefit for us particularly as we have a 4 year old.
The centre will be a great one stop place for us to meet and connect with other local families, for my
son to interact with other children, for us all to enjoy the benefits of socializing and staying healthy
through the library and recreation facilities and amenities.

Kleinburg does not currently have a large comprehensive community centre. And as it grows with
new development, new families and individuals moving to the area, we need a Community Centre to
accommodate the needs of the larger community. We currently visit Kleinburg village, the
McMichael Gallery and grounds which are all wonderful and historic but do not have the modern
amenities needed.

During the recent federal election, we had to go to a Nobleton location that was much too small to
accommodate the number of voters. If we have this centre, we would have another option closer to
us to perform our civic duties, as well as for youth and seniors to have a place to go to do whatever

community centers offer including meeting locations.

My family and | would strongly recommend this new Kleinburg Community Centre at Kirby and Hwy
27 and recommend you approve it to proceed.

Thank you,

Priya Merritt



